MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: April 15, 2020          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: Teleconference
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Frank Zucco, Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl,  Wally Wenger, Robert Glandon
· Committee Chairs Present:    
· Residents in Attendance:    
· Acceptance of  March  Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Four homes are in arrears .LCM to follow up on payments.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	March 2020

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$143,985.49
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$55,789.83
	

	Total Reserves
	$38,195.56
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 53.00

	LCM
	
	$ 425.00

	Legal Services
	
	

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 39.00

	Snow Removal
	
	

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	                                                           

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	

	Social Events
	
	                                                           

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  723.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Preparations are being made for our first garden season!

Garden Boxes For rent as follows: 1/2 of a long box (4×3) will be $10 per season. A full long box (8×3) will be $20 per season. Fencing will be erected as the weather warms up to screen the garden from the neighborhood, and to keep out the deer. Drip Irrigation will be installed by May 15th, opening day. The water will cease October 15th.  Wally Wenger is in charge of the garden boxes, not the Masters Club HOA. Please email Wally directly: wally.wenger@gmail.com with questions. Your rental money will fund a retractable cover to protect your crops.  Weed control and fertilization in boxes are the gardener's responsibility. Water from the cistern is kindly provided by the golf course. Happy gardening!
Two trees needed attention in order to save them. The required work and costs were discussed, voted on and approved by the board. 

Achitectural Control Committee
If anyone is interested in becoming committee chair , apprentice or a member of the ACC please contact Frank Zucco  frankzucco@gmail.com or anyone on the board.  A second chairperson will be needed to help Frank in his absence while working for the coming year. 
Fence Committee

Effective starting in 2020 and into the foreseable future, the MCHOA will ONLY provide assistance in the repair of the perimeter fences. This change is due to the rising cost of labor/painting and will NOW become the sole responsibility of the homeowner to keep up with painting. Bart spoke to Todd regarding repairs on the fence for 2020. Bart and Todd will walk the neighborhood near the end of Aprilon Lots 26 – 52 for 2020. They will also assess the remainder of the neighborhood if there are few repairs needed in the first group.  
Social Committee
The Summer Social will be on hold indefinitely until further notice due to the COVID-19 situation. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Reminder: the parking areas of our neighborhood are for visitors. Please be mindful of your neighbors. If you think anyone is taking advantage, and you would like to make a formal complaint, a picture of the license plate and house number will be needed.   
Parking signs will be installed as weather permits.
Reminder: trash cans are to be brought in and out of sight after trash pickup every Thursday.

A homeowner sent in a request for a tree to be planted behind their home along Mt. Royal. The board discussed and denied this request. 

New Business

Nothing new to report. 
Trash/Recycle – Flyers have been sent by LCM. 
Effective April 1, 2020 all 74 homes within the Masters Club HOA have begun trash and recycle services as part of the Masters Club HOA assessment. NEW Trash and Recycle were delivered on Thursday, March 26, 2020. First Trash and Recycle Service was Thursday, April 2, 2020 
· TRASH:

THURSDAYS weekly  

· RECYCLE:
THURSDAYS every-other-week    

Our Spring/Summer Flyer will be arriving to you by mail soon. Stay healthy and stay safe!
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: May 12, 2020, 6:30 PM via Teleconference until further notice. 
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
